Capital City Rowing, Inc.
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes | Held Remotely Via Zoom | January 12, 2022
2021-2022 Executive Committee Members Present: Trueby Bodiford, Lori Chorey, Jennifer Crews, Windy Taylor (voted by proxy)
2022-2023 Executive Committee Members Present (Non-Voting): Rachael Lieblick, Chris York, Kim Nahoom, Huw O’Callaghan
I. The meeting began at 7:32 p.m., and was called by Trueby Bodiford.

II. Introduction - Trueby presented details regarding an incident involving a current CCR freshman rower on the HS Men’s Team.  The incident occurred prior to the rower’s membership with CCR; however, CCR learned of the incident and it became public while the rower was a new CCR member this fall. The incident resulted in the rower’s expulsion from Leon County Schools.  Coach Michael suspended the rower for the remaining fall season of CCR.  The rower would now like to return to CCR, which would now be his primary community for peer interaction given his school expulsion status.  Trueby outlined the issues and positions relating to both the rower’s interests and CCR’s best interests and position. Coach Michael is in support of this rower’s return to CCR membership.

III. Discussion – both current and future Executive Committee members asked questions and provided input and insight into the potential benefits and obstacles of allowing the rower back versus discontinuing his team membership.  The discussion centered around learning and character development for both the individual rower and team, which is part of CCR’s mission, and focused on CCR’s future interests, restoration of community, and potential team impact.

IV. Outcome – No members present thought it was in the best interest of the rower or CCR to forbid the rower’s return.  Similarly, all members present agreed that the rower’s successful return to the team required parameters and a probationary status plan to be created and managed by Coach Michael.  All 2021-2022 Executive Committee members voted unanimously to allow the rower’s return with a probationary status, to include an apology to the men’s team members, not rowing in the regatta scheduled for January 22, 2022, and a period of participation in land workouts/launch riding on water days to be determined and managed by Coach Michael. The probationary plan may also include the rower attending individual sessions by the FSU Sports Psychology interns present at CCR practices, to assist with reintegration back onto the team.  The rower’s successful return is tentatively contingent upon Coach Michael’s meeting with the HS Men’s Team leadership.


